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entire decades of her life.
Melanie said she came
home and “couldn’t func-
tion.”

That’s when her hus-
band stepped in with fresh
paint, paintbrushes and
scrap wood from construc-
tion projects around their
property. “Tinker,” he
said. She was scared. She
asked, “What if it’s horri-
ble?”

And he responded, “Then
it’s kindling. We can just
burn it. What do you have
to lose?”

Melanie jokes they had
quite a few fires those first
few months. She said it
probably took her until
June before she was mak-
ing things she was proud
of. The ability to burn the
rejects gave her permis-
sion from herself to be cre-
ative, to fail. It wasn’t long
before she was doing her
own sanding and wood-
working. What started as
free-hand painting evolved
into stencils as she let a bit
more of her inner perfec-
tionist shine through.

All because, Melanie

said, “I just wanted to keep
words. How else do you
preserve a word?”

For her there’s just
something therapeutic
about the sound of a sander
and the feeling of making
something with your
hands. The quotes and
phrases she chooses re-
mind her that even though
there are horrible things

happening in the world,
there’s good stuff, too.
Some of her work is fairly
basic — blocks that say
shine, smile, pray, happy,
blessed.

Other things are more
personal, like a sign that
says, “Hold on, let me over-
think about it.” Melanie
says she is “notorious” for
that. Another of her favor-

ites comes from a moment
with her daughter, who ran
out the back door last fall
and screamed, “The leaves
are calling and I must
jump!”

It’s been a few months
since Melanie started with
the signs, and every day
she feels herself getting a
little bit better, learning a

few more tricks. She’s tried
tons of different paints and
processes to get her desired
look. Milk paint, chalk
paint, craft paint, latex
house paint — there are
different uses for all differ-
ent kinds. She looks back
on some of her signs from

the first few months and
winces a bit.

When I asked her if she
feels like she’s captured the
words she was so desperate
to memorialize, she stopped
for a moment and thought.

“I hope so,” she said qui-
etly. “I hope so.”

two years purchased art di-
rectly from New Brunswick
artists. The collection num-
bers in the hundreds, all
pieces of which are regular-
ly rotated in and out of dis-
play in public buildings and
galleries across the prov-
ince.

All of the artists featured
in UMMA’s exhibit — Erik
Edson, Darren Emenau, Ma-
thieu Leger, Neil Rough, Ste-
phen Scott, Anne-Marie
Sirois, Dan Steeves, Anna
Torma and Istvan Zsako —
have works from the art
bank in the show. They
range from the luminous
but often unsettling photo-
graphs by Rough to the
darkly humorous wall in-
stallations by Leger, com-
posed of etched silver plat-
ters, with paintings, ceram-
ics, fabric art, assemblages
and other mediums also rep-
resented. Some are more
generally representational,
such as Steeves’ evocative
intaglio etchings of house-
hold items and semi-rural
scenes, and others are high-
ly conceptual, like Sirois’
utilization of old irons,
transforming them from do-
mestic appliances into comi-
cal, occasionally menacing
sculptural objects.

Despite these artists’ rep-
utations in Canada and in-
ternationally, very few of
the individuals represented
in “Contemporary Cur-
rents” have ever displayed
their work in Maine.
Though the New Brunswick

border is less than 100 miles
from Bangor and the cities
of Fredericton and St. John
are both only three hours’
drive from the city, it has
only been in the past few
years that more avenues
have opened up for artists
on both sides of the border
to collaborate and work in
each other’s countries,
thanks to a Special Cultural
Task Force formed in 2010
to facilitate collaborations
between Maine and Canadi-
an artists and organiza-
tions.

“I’ve only started becom-
ing aware of the arts scene
in Maine over the past
year,” Stephen Scott, a Fred-
ericton artist who has five of
his intimate, expressive por-
trait paintings on display at
UMMA, said. “I think the
only reason there isn’t more
cross-pollination is political.
… There’s a huge amount of
barriers to being able to do
things across the border.”

Anna Torma, a Hungari-
an-Canadian artist living
and working in Baie Verte,
in western New Brunswick,
is acclaimed international-

ly for her playful, fantasti-
cally colorful fabric art, uti-
lizing embroidery to create
large, abstract wall hang-
ings. Three works from her
“Transverbal” series are on
display at UMMA. And yet,
Maine has never really
been on her radar until
now.

“I show pretty much ev-
erywhere else — Europe,
Chicago, New York — but
never in Maine. This is a big
discovery for us. It’s a really
wonderful thing to have
happen,” Torma said. “Un-
less you have a dealer or
gallery representation, it’s
hard to do shows like this.
But here, [the New Bruns-
wick Arts Bank] stepped in,
like a good dealer, to make
this happen.”

While there are impor-
tant cultural differences be-
tween New Brunswick and
Maine — there are many
more French speakers in the
Canadian province of New
Brunswick, for instance —
there are similarities, too.
Both places are geographi-
cally isolated from major
urban areas, where artists

tend to cluster, and are
largely rural in nature.

“We are separated, not
only from major U.S. cities
but also from Montreal and
Toronto and the rest of Can-
ada. Maine is as well,” Scott
said. “I think you’ll find that
our region, the Maritimes,
is a distinct little region on
its own. Isolation can lead to
that.”

The UMMA show is the
latest in a series of collabo-
rations between Ames’ de-
partment and various cul-
tural institutions and orga-
nizations in Maine, as part
of the Special Cultural Task
Force. Previous creative col-
laborations include exhibits
at the Tides Institute in
Eastport and the 2012 estab-

lishment of the New Bruns-
wick International Sculp-
ture Symposium and Sculp-
ture St. John, both modeled
closely on Maine’s success-
ful Schoodic International
Sculpture Symposium.

“As far as I know, this is
the first time that works
from the arts bank have
been displayed in Maine —
certainly on this scale,”
John B. Ames, New Bruns-
wick’s Minister of Tourism,
Heritage and Culture, said.
“It’s always a benefit when
our two jurisdictions can
collaborate, and moving for-
ward I look forward to new
partnerships.”

“This exhibit is an exam-
ple of partnership and col-
laboration at its finest, be-

cause we really shared the
work on this project,” King-
horn said. “This is a model
for what we hope would be
many more future collabora-
tions between Maine institu-
tions and New Brunswick
institutions.”

“Contemporary Currents:
Nine New Brunswick
Artists” will be on display
through Dec. 31 in the main
gallery at the University of
Maine Museum of Art, 40
Harlow St. Also on display
in the Zillman Gallery are
works by Maine painter
Philip Frey. UMMA is open
from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.,
Tuesdays through
Saturdays, and free to the
public.
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A display of artwork by New Brunswick artists is seen on display at the University of
Maine Museum of Art in Bangor recently.
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Melanie Darrigo sands a wooden sign recently at Belle and Summer Co. in Hampden. Dar-
rigo paints wooden signs to capture the words of her mother who has dementia.


